

INFORMATION GOVERNANCE
Lafrowda House
St. German's Road
Exeter, UK
EX4 6TL
informationgovernance@exeter.ac.uk
www.exeter.ac.uk/ig

22 January 2021

Ref: FOI21 - 031

## Dear Requester,

Thank you for your email of 13<sup>th</sup> January 2021 requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. Please see the responses to each of your questions below:

- 1. How many students were expelled in each of the last five years.
- 2. What the offence was for each student that was expelled.
- 3. The month and year of the offence and the month and year of the expulsion.

For questions 1-3 please see the University of Exeter's response in the table below.

Academic Year	No. of students permanently excluded	Actual/potential distress or harm to others	Academic misconduct	Possession/intent to supply drugs
2015-16	13	7	4	2
2016-17				
2017-18				
2018-19				
2019-20				

The University is only able to give combined figures for each of the above academic years. Giving a total for the academic years 2015/16 to 2019/20, these steps are taken to protect personal data this is due to the low number of individuals involved in the breakdown you have requested and this cannot be carried out without risking the disclosure of the personal data of the individuals involved or similar. This step is taken to ensure personal data remains anonymous and is in compliance with ICO best practice and the Freedom of Information Act 2000, Section 40(2) (a) which states that the University cannot provide information which could constitute personal data. Where disclosable information would otherwise disclose the above exempted information this has also been redacted to ensure our compliance with the above legislation.





This response has been prepared in accordance with a request received pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 2000. The supply of documents under FOI does not give the person who receives the information an automatic right to re-use the documents without obtaining the consent of the copyright holder. If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal review. You must submit this to the Information Governance Office in writing within 40 days of receipt of this notification. Please quote the reference number above.

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. (https://ico.org.uk/)

Kind Regards,

Information Governance

University of Exeter

